
NC-PHRF Minutes Meeting May 1, 2007 
 
 
Attendees: Bill Jarvis, Mike Foster, Harry Preddy, Mark Weinheimer, Bill White, Dyk Luben, 
Mark Brennesholtz 
 
1. It was decided to offer up to $300 to WBORA as a contribution to the Sam 

Barfield trophy. Sam was a founding member of NC-PHRF and has been active in it 
for over 20 years. He will be missed. 

2. Mike reported the treasury had about $1,100 more than this time last year. 
3. For now, we will stick with the current rating request form, with some modifications 

(new fees, main girth, format, mail to, etc.) and with a clearer copy posted on line.  Since 
we do not have rules yet on asymmetrical chutes, we will not include that information 
this year. 

 
4. Several definitions need to be corrected in the yearbook rules: SPL, SML and add 

G. Jeanne will update that and the request form and forward to Harry for posting on 
the site. 

 
5. The Esse 850 number at 72P is okay based on performance at Bald Head Island. 
 
6. The Cape Fear 38 is okay at 81 P based on Bald Head Island. 
 
7. C & C 35 MkIII, centerboard is base rated at 129P. 
 
8. The address list of PHRF reps for the website has been corrected and will be forwarded to 

Harry for posting.  
 
9. The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for July 31, 2007. 
 
Please contact me with any corrections or additions. 
 
Mark Brennesholtz 


